
 
Police Committee Meeting Minutes 

Monday, February 3, 2020 
5:30 PM - 6:30 PM 

 

Present:  Mark Bolander, Chief Mike Swick, Marlene Harris, Robert Reisner, Melissa 
Brooks, Rosetta York and David Brown 

 
Discussed the Following: 

• Chief Swick presented 2 quotes for a new patrol vehicle.  McClane Motor was 
the lowest quote. 

• City “Wide Clean Up” is scheduled for May 16. 
• Wages for full and part-time Newton police officers was discussed.  Current 

Police Union contract expires April 30, 2020.  
• The purchase of refurbished Starcom portable and mobile units was discussed.   
• City Hall renovation was discussed.  The architects were in town to look over 

City Hall again. 
• The elimination of state funds for training new part-time and new full time 

officers was discussed.  There was a surcharge for training and that money has 
been diverted. 

• Another large piece of equipment will be coming through downtown next week.  
Restricted parking will probably be implemented on the east side of the Square 
on that day.  

Meeting adjourned at 6:30 PM 
David Brown, Chairman 


